MIDTOWN ON THE MOVE

By Robin Shwedo

St. Petersburg—When talking with Walter Davis, one picks up on the complexities of the human spirit: his voice is just as apt to quietly describe his thoughts on the subject at hand as it is to ricochet into raucous laughter.  

Today’s subject is how the visually impaired Davis, as well as many of his neighbors in Midtown, navigate the streets without access to a car.

“I used to ride the bus when I worked at Goodwill,” Davis said.  “I’d stand at the bus stop with my white cane and the drivers would stop…The drivers were real nice.  That helped a lot.” 

Now retired, Davis still occasionally takes the bus.  However, “I usually take a cab.  I have a friend who drives for the red cab company (Independent Cab).”

While Davis finds his transportation arrangements acceptable, there are numerous ways for Midtown to move.

According to Bob Lasher, a supervisor at Pinellas Suncoast Transit Authority (PSTA), a recent survey conducted in Pinellas County showed that 75% of those surveyed would rather use public transportation than pay for new roads.  Lasher pointed out that this is especially true due to the rising cost of gas, which affects those in the Midtown area.

Lasher stated that the fare boxes have counters in them, showing how many riders each bus has.  Routes with a higher or lower number of riders can have schedules adjusted.

“This way, if a route like the 20 were to suddenly show a greater frequency of riders, we would consider scheduling a bus along that route, say, every fifteen minutes to half an hour.”  

The Route 20, which runs near Davis’s home, currently runs once an hour.  Davis said that having the buses run more frequently would help him immensely.

Lasher also pointed out that PSTA is also responsible for Demand Response Transpor-tation (DART), contracted out to United Taxi.  This service is for those whose disabilities prevent them from using the bus system. 

“I personally go to groups to promote this service,” Lasher said.  He said that he would welcome groups in the Midtown area to contact him to learn more about this program.

Alan Weatherilt of United Taxi is enthusiastic about the DART service.  When asked if he had any problems finding drivers to go into the Midtown area, he stated a resounding no.  “The fact that our hours of operation follow the same hours as the nearest bus route make this a non-issue.”  

Weatherilt tries to utilize drivers in areas that they are most familiar with whenever possible.  “This way, both drivers and clients feel comfortable.” 

Pinellas County also has Medicaid cabs, as well as MPO service, both of which work heavily in Midtown.

While there are many ways for Midtown’s residents to get around, there are always improvements that can be looked into.  When asked, Walter Davis said that while he does use cabs more now that he is retired, “I’d like to see a bus especially for the blind.  That’d make it a lot easier for me to get around.  And maybe have the buses come by more often.”

***

The MPO and Medicaid service declined comment for this article.

In late 2008/early 2009, when the DART contract came up for renewal, Clearwater Yellow Cab placed the winning bid and now has the contract with PSTA to handle DART riders.  This article was written prior to this change.
